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“Time to buy those vegetable seed and get growing!”
by:  Martha L. Mobley

Agricultural Extension Agent

 You know spring is approaching when the birds begin chirping and insects make “the insect” noises in the late evenings.   Life is beginning to spring into action again when the daylight is getting longer and the temperature rising.    Seed catalogs have been arriving for the past two months.  It is a temptation to order too many seeds based on glossy photographs of the new varieties of vegetables and flowers.  

We, at the Cooperative Extension Center in Louisburg, get many calls and office visits this time of year on information on “how”, “when”, and “what” to plant in their vegetable, fruit, and herb gardens.    A new publication, “Central North Carolina Planting Calendar for Annual Vegetables, Fruits, and Herbs”, is now available on-line or come by our office at 103 South Bickett Boulevard in Louisburg.  It covers those plants that are adaptable to variances in temperature, such as kale in the cooler season vs. watermelon in the summer.  

The differences in the three optimal growing seasons:  spring, summer and fall, are also discussed.  Concerning growing seasons, more Franklin County growers are taking advantage of cost-share funds with the USDA EQUIP program, to assist with the construction of Hi-Tunnel greenhouses, which are solar powered.    With a Hi-Tunnel, you can extend your growing season into the winter months and have beautiful, delicious produce, depending on the vegetable, year round.
There are varieties that are bred to resist disease and pest, such as resistant to Fusarium or Mosaic virus, to mention a few.  Selection of varieties that provide differences in yield, taste, texture, and color are also discussed in the publication.  Correct planting dates are key to getting the highest probability of success, but weather conditions vary from year to year and planting dates should be adjusted accordingly.    The average last “frost date” in Franklin County is normally April 15th. More gardeners and produce farmers are using transplants to get a head start on production.  You can grow your own transplants, starting seedlings six or eight weeks before transplanting them into the garden.  Harden them off prior to transplanting by gradually introducing them to the new environment.  
This outstanding publication can be found at: 

http://content.ces.ncsu.edu/central-north-carolina-planting-calendar-for-annual-vegetables-fruits-and-herbs.pdf.  For more information on growing produce, fruits, and herbs, contact the NC Cooperative Extension, Franklin County Center, at 919-496-3344. 

